

## **Updates to USC University Park Campus (UPC) Community Access**

July 17, 2024

Dear Community Partner,

We hope this message finds you well. As we continue to welcome neighbors and community members to our USC University Park Campus, we want to share information about some enhanced security measures to ensure a safe environment for all. Please see below for the campus guest registration process.

## **University Park Campus Guest Registration Process:**

- 1. **Guest Pre-Registration:** All visitors must be registered in advance through the USC Trojan Visitor Reservation System.
  - If you would like to enter campus, please contact USC at <a href="mailto:visitus@usc.edu">visitus@usc.edu</a> <a href="mailto:by 1 p.m.">by 1 p.m.</a>, the <a href="mailto:business day prior to your arrival">business day prior to your arrival</a>. Once approved, you will receive an email confirming your access which will include a QR code that you'll use upon your arrival to campus.

\*NOTE: If you are already pre-registered to attend an event on the UPC campus, <u>you do not</u> need to email <u>visitus@usc.edu</u>. For questions regarding your specific event, contact your event organizer.

- If you would like to organize a large group event or tour, please contact USC at <u>USC Trojan Event Services</u>.
- 2. **Access Points:** If you are arriving by car, public transit, or foot, please note access at the following entrances:
  - McCarthy Way & Figueroa St. vehicles and pedestrians (open 24/7)
  - McClintock St. and Jefferson Blvd. vehicles and pedestrians (open 24/7)
  - Watt Way & Exposition Blvd. vehicles and pedestrians (open 6 a.m.-7 p.m., Monday-Friday. Note that 37th St. is closed due to construction.)
  - Exposition Blvd. and Pardee Way all pedestrians; vehicles with reserved parking on Childs Way(open 6 a.m.-7 p.m., Monday-Friday.)

All parking garages remain open, with access to the Downey and Royal structures available through the McClintock St. and Jefferson Blvd. entrance.

• View the University Park Campus map for additional information.

3. **Identification:** All guests must present a valid photo ID and QR code upon arrival (the same practice previously employed during nights and weekends). Guest belongings may be subject to a brief search upon entering campus.

We sincerely appreciate your patience and understanding, and we continue to welcome your feedback. For additional information or questions, please contact <u>visitus@usc.edu</u> or call (213)-743-2073. You may also email me directly at <u>dgalaviz@usc.edu</u>.

Thank you for your continued partnership. We look forward to seeing you on campus soon.

David Galaviz
Associate Vice President
USC Community and Local Government Partnerships